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nish free of charge or permit the giving away or furnishing free 
of charge any fermented malt beverage or intoxicating liquor on 
his restaurant premises. 

(2) Any person violating any of the provisions of this section 
shall be punished by a fine of not less than five nor more than 
twenty-five dollars. 

SECTION 2. This act shall take effect upon passage and pub-
lication. 

Approved February 1, 1934. 

No. 23, A.] 	 [Published February 2, 1934. 

CHAPTER 12. 

AN ACT to create section 221.046 of the statutes, authorizing 
banks to issue and sell their capital notes or debentures with the 
approval of the state banking department. 

The peoplt of the state of Wisconsin, represented in senate and 
assembly, do enact as follows: 

SECTION 1. A new section is added to the statutes to read : 
221.046 BANKS MAY ISSUE AND SELL CAPITAL NOTES OR DEBEN-
TURES; APPROVAL OF STATE BANKING DEPARTMENT. Any state 
bank, mutual savings bank, or trust company bank, may by the ac-
tion of its board of directors issue and sell its capital notes or de-
bentures of one or more classes in such amount, in such form, with 
such maturity and conferring such rights and privileges upon the 
holders thereof as the said board shall determine; provided, how-
ever, that no such issuance or sale shall be made unless the same 
shall be approved by the banking commission and the banking re-
view board. 

SECTION' 2. This act shall take effect upon passage and pub-
lication. 

Approved February 1, 1934. 

No. 12, S.] 	 [Published February 3, 1934. 

CHAPTER 13. 

AN ACT to create chapter 176 and section 20.165 of the statutes, 
relating to the manufacture and. sale of intoxicating liquors, 
making an appropriation, and providing penalties. 


